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Happy Halloween! I hope everyone has a safe and spooktakular Halloween evening and stays dry! Our newsletters will be sent electronically every Thursday for the following week. They are informed with everything you and your child need to know for the following week, so please print them out if you can.  Any graded work, school information, and class newsletters will always go home in their Thursday folder.  Any papers that require a signature need to be returned the following day (Friday).      
**Our next class economy shopping day will be on Friday, November 8.  Any donations will be greatly appreciated!!  As we stated in our behavior discipline, this will NOT work without the support and help of the parents.  Popular store items are soda, chips, snacks, candy, and toys.  The Dollar Store, Five and Below, and Target are great places to look!  Thank you so much for donations already brought in!! **
BLOG:   Our class blog can be located at https://adamsfamily4.weebly.com.  If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me at alicia.adams@cobbk12.org or Melissa Williams at Melissa.williams@cobbk12.org 
INFORMATION ABOUT OUR SUBJECTS: 

Reading:  Our class will be learning a great deal about how to become a better reader using a variety of strategies through our CAFÉ board. Our CAFÉ board is menu of reading strategies (C= comprehension, A= accuracy, F= fluency, E= expand vocabulary) that will help them grow as readers. We strive for individualized instruction for your child and through the use of our CAFÉ board and good fit books of their choice, we can help your child achieve their goals. Standards that we will focus on in the second nine weeks are point of view and perspective, primary and secondary sources/first and second hand accounts, poetry/drama/prose, allusions of Greek Mythology, text structure, and words and phrases. As your child reads an independent book, they are required to complete a story element sheet and turn in. They will complete one for every book they read. These are on-going and may checked over by parents, etc. before turning it in to teachers. For the second nine weeks, students have conferenced with teachers to set a goal of how many books to read. Each child’s goal is different. Story element sheets are due at the end of the second nine weeks which is Wednesday, December 18. 
Math:  Specific skills covered in the second nine weeks deal with multiplication and division, word problems, and area. It is VERY IMPORTANT your child KNOW his/her MULTIPLICATION and DIVISION FACTS.  We will have multiplication timed tests every week. Please PRACTICE at home.  Some awesome educational math websites for kids to practice are www.conceptuamath.com, www.xtramath.com, and www.educationgalaxy.com   
Writing/Grammar:    The writing genres emphasized in fourth grade are informative/explanatory, narrative, and opinion/persuasive.   The second nine weeks, we will focus on opinion/persuasive writing.  We will also be working every week on grammar. There is usually a DOL (Daily Oral Language) grammar test every Friday. Your child’s next DOL/grammar test will be Friday, Oct.25 covering quarter 2 week 2.  This information can be found in your child’s DOL folder.  
Science:  Units of study for quarter 2 include ecosystems and the water cycle. The students will obtain, evaluate & communicate information about the roles of organisms & the flow of energy within an ecosystem. For the water unit, students will obtain, evaluate, and communicate information to demonstrate the water cycle.
Social Studies: Units of study for quarter 2 include the New Nation/Constitution and the beginning of Westward Expansion. Students will analyze the challenges faced by the framers of the Constitution and explain westward expansion. 
INFORMATION ABOUT OUR CLASS STRUCTURE: 

Weekly Work:  Every Thursday, your child’s work and graded papers will come in their Thursday folder.  Please review the information, and sign and return any papers requiring a signature the next day.      

Grading:  We use letter grades in fourth grade.  The scale is as follows:

100 – 90     A

  89 – 80     B

  79 -- 74    C

  73 – 70     D

  69 and below F 

DISCIPLINE

We are excited about our “Dazzle Dollars” behavior management plan!   Every child will receive five dollars on Monday.  They will have the opportunity to earn more dazzle dollars throughout the day/week for good behavior, classroom responsibilities, exceptional grades/work, participation, etc.  Conversely, throughout the week your child may also receive fine slips as a result of not following directions or class rules, not being prepared for class, etc. The amount of the fine will vary according to the seriousness of the offense.  Children will have the ability to pay off their fines with dazzle dollars that they accumulate.  We will send home any fine slips that your child may have received daily in their agenda.  Please sign and return each fine slip by the following day.  Our class will have a classroom store twice a month.  Children with extra spending money after paying fines will have the opportunity to visit and shop at the store.  
THINGS TO SIGN REGULARLY

1. the Agenda DAILY  

2. the reading log DAILY (record book title, time, and pages read and initial in the agenda) 
3. Fine slips attached in the agenda
4. Thursday folder- Weekly work papers/graded papers with D or F require a signature

IMPORTANT DATES TO REMEMBER
· Nov.5 – Election Day/NO school/Workday
· Nov.14 – Publix Math Night
· Nov.15 – Field trip to Booth Western Arts Museum

· Nov.19 – Thanksgiving Luncheon- K,2,4 

· Nov.21- Thanksgiving Luncheon- 1,3,5

· Nov.25-29- Thanksgiving holidays/NO school
SPECIALS SCHEDULE FOR WEEK OF Nov.4
Monday- Music   
Tuesday- NO school
Wednesday- PE
Thursday- ART
Friday- PE
COMMUNICATION WITH US
Just to let you know, we are MUCH quicker to respond with email than with phone messages.  Of course, you may still leave a phone message if you need too.  Contact me at alicia.adams@cobbk12.org and Melissa Williams at Melissa.williams@cobbk12.org 
The Adams Family
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